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Dear Members of the Curriculum Committee: 

By way of background for our proposal to restore/add a minor in Criminal Justice: 

For many years, the Program supported a Criminal Justice Studies minor.  Beginning in the 1990s, instructional 
support for criminal justice-related classes increasingly failed to meet the demand for those classes.  Seats in 
required classes were prioritized for majors and there was rarely, if ever, a seat available for a non-major, 
including minors. 

At the same time, the budget constraints faced by the  University meant that there would not be any long-term 
solution to the problem.  As a result, the Program leadership and faculty decided to eliminate the minor.   

Over the past four years, the number of tenure track and nontenure track lines for contributing departments has 
gradually increased to the point where we now regularly have sufficient seats in criminal justice affiliated 
classes to be able to support a minor.  We regularly have inquiries about pursuing a minor in criminal 
justice.  These student-initiated inquires come from a wide range of majors, but they are predominately those in 
the social sciences.  When developing this proposal, we also considered those students who are interested in 
studying criminal justice but  are unable to meet the admission requirements to become a criminal justice major 
and/or those students who are unable to fulfill the academic requirements for a criminal justice major.  

The proposal has the support of CJ-affiliated faculty and the Program's Executive Committee. Department 
heads in political science (Scott Ainsworth) and sociology (Jody Clay-Warner) do not foresee any issues with 
the offering of courses included in this proposal.   The interim dean of SPIA, Bob Grafstein, is also on board 
with the proposal. 

If you  have any additional questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at cmshaire@uga.edu. 

Regards, 
Susan 

Susan Brodie Haire, PhD 

Director, Criminal Justice Studies Program 

Professor of Political Science 

University of Georgia 








